EARL BLUMENAUER, OREGON JAY INSLEE, WASHINGTON JOHN B. LARSON, CONNECTICUT STEPHANIE HERSETH SANDLIN, SOUTH DAKOTA FMANUFI CLEAVER, MISSOURI JOHN J. HALL, NEW YORK JOHN SALAZAR, COLORADO JACKIE SPEIER, CALIFORNIA

ONE HUNDRED ELEVENTH CONGRESS

F. JAMES SENSENBRENNER, JR., WISCONSIN RANKING MEMBER JOHN B. SHADEGG, ARIZONA JOHN SULLIVAN, OKLAHOMA
MARSHA BLACKBURN, TENNESSEE SHELLEY CAPITO, WEST VIRGINIA

Select Committee on

Energy Independence and Global Warming U.S. House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

CHAIRMAN

The Honorable Steven Chu EDWARD J. MARKEY, MASSACHUSETTS Secretary United States Department of Energy 1000 Independence Ave., SW Washington, DC 20585

October 23, 2009

Dear Secretary Chu:

For almost two decades, the Energy Star Program has supported the development of energy efficient appliances while reducing consumers' energy needs. While I was disappointed to read recent reports indicating that Energy Star may not be accurately representing the energy efficient appliance market, I commend the Department's efforts to improve the oversight and management of the program. After reviewing the audit, I would like you to respond to the following questions:

- 1. The audit states that marketplace monitoring of Energy Star products has decreased since 2001. To what extent does the Department of Energy rely on marketplace monitoring today? What level of third-party monitoring would be preferable to the current level?
- 2. How will DOE work with EPA to resolve label violations in the future?
- 3. What timeline will be or has been established to resolve the issues and fulfill the recommendations discussed in the audit?
- 4. What can Congress to strengthen the testing, certification and enforcement of the Energy Star Program?

I hope that the audit completed by the Department of Energy Office of the Inspector General will serve to re-energize the Department of Energy's efforts to ensure that we have a reliable and stronger Energy Star program in the future.

You may respond to these questions in writing or though a briefing with my staff. Please contact Select Committee Counsel Danielle Baussan with any questions you may have. I look forward to your response.

Sincerely.

Member of Congress